Brule River Riders Snowmobile Club
Twin Gables Restaurant, Brule, WI
September 3, 2020

The September 3, 2020, meeting was called to order by Secretary, Donna Bergsten at 7:04 pm.

Secretary's report was read. Motioned by Dave Whitehead and seconded by Ken Clausen to accept
the minutes. MP

Correspondence: PO Box rent, credit card bill, Iron River Co-op, Midland Services and insurance. Eric
Shaffer to get bills to Matt Hughes.

Treasures report: Matt Hughes submitted a report and was read by Donna Bergsten. Motion to
accept report by Dave Whitehead, second by Bob Peltonen. MP

Groomer Trails:

e Grading and mowing — both railroad grades are mowed and graded.

e The slide by the Wentworth Road doesn’t look like it has moved.

e We are waiting on repairs to the tractor and soucy repairs, then will take to Mark Hughes to work
on that section of trail.

e Need to mow Hwy 27 trail — waiting on contract.

e Brule River State Forest — Dan is working on updating the contract to reflect the new winter ATV
rates of $200 per mile.

e Jim Nichols contacted Al Makela, we need to move part of the trail 635, as someone will be
building a house in that area. Trail needs to go closer to Hwy P. We will need to meet with Jim.

Northwest Trails Association

e Electronic banking was voted on at last meeting. They are moving forward with this.
e Map ads will go out next week.

e [f there are any map changes get them to Eric Shaffer

AWSC:

e The Fall AWSC Workshop is cancelled due to COVID. There will be a Directors’ meeting with only
the directors, reps, officers — no extra people will the allowed.

e Bruce Bergsten will check on the 10-foot rule for Trail #1. Is it 10 feet from the fog line or shoulder
and can you be closer with a permit? This does need to be before the legislature as it is a law
change.

Tri-County Corridor:
e Nothing to report




Social:
e Annual Membership Picnic was held August 16 at the Brule Lions Pavilion.

Unfinished business:

e John Deterling questioned dues expire in June and we don’t pay our AWSC dues until August. At
this point there is no issue, as we are not lapsing insurance, as in years past. You just cannot get
your trail pass until dues are paid.

New Business:
e NBC bank is starting on our loan papers. Al Makela is working with them.

Next meeting: September 17, 2020
Meeting adjourned at 7:17 PM
Respectfully submitted,

Donna Bergsten
Secretary



